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NEW SOUTH WALES

Tuesday, 10th September 2024

Re: 2025 Season Representative Trials and Player Commitments

We are delighted to announce the upcoming trials for our Cessnock District Netball Association
representative teams, scheduled for Saturday, November 16th. (Exact times will be confirmed soon.)
These trials are open to all players aged 12 to 17 who will be turning that age during the 2025 season.

Additionally, we invite players to join us for the Representative Opens Division selection evening on
Tuesday, November 12th.

We encourage all players and parents to stay informed by following our social media updates or
reaching out directly to our dedicated Representative Co-Ordinators:

¢ Erin Fairlie (Rep Co-Ordinator): 0417 677 799
¢ Jacqui Attewell (Assistant Rep Co-Ordinator): 0401 663 010

We welcome everyone with a passion for netball who seeks to advance their skills in a supportive,
high-culture environment. Whether you are a new or returning member, we are excited to see you at

the trials.

To Nominate: Please submit your player nominations via this link [Player Nomination Form].

Key Information:

e Successful players must be registered members of the Cessnock District Netball Association for
the 2025 season. (Registrations will open in December 2024).

e Representative eligibility includes participation in a Cessnock Leagues Club team within the
Maitland 2025 winter competition. We are open to new teams and individual players joining our
Cessnock Leagues Club community.

e We will also offer a winter twilight competition from March to May and a summer twilight season
from October to December at Cessnock.

e While we encourage players to engage in multiple competitions across the season, eligibility for
the representative program specifically requires commitment to the Cessnock Leagues Club.

e Our representative teams will compete in Divisions 2 and 3 at the Hart State Titles in 2025,
pending final grading by NNSW.

e The representative training program will run from February to July, with sessions scheduled on
Tuesday evenings. Pre-Season training and further training evenings may be scheduled at the
discretion of coaching officials.

¢ All players must participate in scheduled representative carnivals and State Titles. Junior Hart State
Titles will occur in early July (first weekend of school holidays), while Senior Hart State Titles will be
held over the June long weekend.


https://docs.google.com/forms/d/e/1FAIpQLSc6WltaeO-M8-cmBLJY_R_4EnCBWd8aFYBw3xxD2b_FJfKrpw/viewform
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For any questions regarding the representative program or trials, please contact Erin Fairlie or Jacqui
Attewell.

Representative netball is more than a program—it is a chance to build lifelong
friendships, enhance your skills, and thrive in a team environment. We take immense
pride in our players' growth and successes, and we are dedicated to fostering an
atmosphere where every participant feels valued and supported. We eagerly
anticipate the opportunity to witness your talent and enthusiasm, and we look
forward to achieving great success together.

Yours Sincerely,

Ly
Madaleine Bailey
C.D.N.A President



